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9th November 2017 

 
Dear Danielle (MSC Secretary), 
 
 
It is with great regret that as chairman of the Millwall Supporters’ Club (MSC), I have been 
left with no choice but to call an Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM). 
 
The reason for this, is the decision made by the board of Millwall Football Club at their 
recent board meeting, that the £1 income that we have received from the sale of season 
tickets and memberships is to be taken away from us and placed into a supporters/fan 
engagement pot where anyone can apply through the Fan on the Board (FOTB) alone for 
funds. 
 
This not only changes the way Millwall Supporters’ Club operates, it changes its whole 
concept and meaning. 
 
Therefore, after agreement out our recent committee meeting, I am proposing an EGM to 
dissolve the MSC and its constitution. 
 
I have set a date for this EGM, which in accordance with our constitution, is no later than 
21 days from this notice. That date is Tuesday 28th November 2017. 
 
From this position, we hope a new MSC and constitution with new aims and objectives 
operating under a new structure can all be put into place by the time the next official AGM 
is due, which is next April. 
 
I hope this can be achieved so that once again a good working partnership can be formed 
between the supporters’ club, fan on the board and the football club that leads to mutual 
respect and appreciation of one another. 
 
Having been on this committee for 11 years, since I became chairman I have seen the MSC 
unprecedentedly challenged like never before. It has been an extremely difficult time for me 
personally but I am determined to do what I believe is the right thing and see this through 
to a conclusion that will hopefully be the best for Millwall Football Club and, even more 
importantly, ALL of us MILLWALL FANS. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
  
Ted Robinson  
 
MSC chairman 
 
[This letter comes into effect as of 12.30 on 9th November and should be made available to the public.] 


